
Minutes of March 5, 2012 Meeting of the Toy Town Partnership 

In attendance: Cindy Boucher, Joe LaDeau, Elaine Mroz, Peter Newton. The meeting was called to 
order at 4:00pm. The March minutes were read. They were corrected to state that a Boy Scout has 
expressed interest in using the Converse Gardens for an Eagle project, and not the bike trail. They were 
subsequently accepted. 

Converse Gardens  -Peter is optimistic that the Eagle project will end up with over 100 hours of 
donated manhours. We have $500 of donated gravel that will be spread, assuming that project moves 
forward. Elaine mentioned a meeting sponsored by the Millers River Watershed Council 

Toy Town Horse-  Joe reported that the cracks near the saddle were surface cracks that should be 
watched, but are not critical. Joe said he will arrange for work to be done to modify the railing and move 
the sign to the opposite side of the horse. We will continue to leave collection cans at the bank to support 
the horse's upkeep. 

Bicycle Trail  -The 75% review has been completed, with the exception of the landscaping section. We 
hope to proceed with purchase of the intended parcel very soon after the 75% is accepted. The paving of 
Butler Rd has been included as part of the 100% plan, with a spur provided to Ndrth Ashburnham Rd. 

Colonial Cooperative Account -  Elaine has contacted Roy Gilbert to address moving that money. We 
voted to direct those funds to the Garden project. 

Meeting adjourned at 5pm. Next meeting Monday May 7 at 4pm Town Hall Auditorium 
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